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Academic year 2019-20 has been a year unlike any other. Atlantic School of Theology posted a 
banner enrollment, with 183 students. This is our highest enrollment in many, many years. And of 
course we finished the year with a pandemic, scrambling to shift all courses to the online 
environment, and ensuring that those who have worked so hard to graduate would be able to receive 
their degrees and diplomas, even without an in-person Convocation. With considerable faith, 
resourcefulness, and inspiration, our students, staff, and faculty rallied. It has been stressful, but we 
have done it together. We are so grateful to our church partners – you! – for your faithful support.   
 
We have students from every Canadian province and a few in the USA as well. Our expanding 
Summer Distance MDiv program allows students to “earn while they learn,” serving in a local 
church part-time and studying part-time over five years. Interest in the Master of Arts (Theology and 
Religious Studies) program is growing, especially among ministers who already have the MDiv 
degree.  
 
In the past year, our Continuing Education offerings have also expanded, including on-campus and 
online offerings. An innovative Preaching Masterclass, workshops on Eldercare and Parish Nursing, 
an online program on Feminist Spirituality, an on-campus program on Indigenous Spirituality, and a 
drumming and song circle were among the many opportunities for lifelong learning for lay and 
clergy folks. Several of our for-credit graduate courses are also open to Continuing Education 
participants.  
 
As the academic year draws to a close, we are saying a fond and grateful farewell to Dr. Joan 
Campbell, CSM, who has taught at AST since 2005. We will miss her dedication, scholarship, good 
humour, and excellent teaching. Sister Joan is returning to PEI to live.  
 
Looking ahead, our popular Summer term will be fully online in 2020, and planning is underway for 
the fall. AST will face a significant shortfall in revenues (due to the closure of our residence for at 
least one term, among other financial pressures), but we will weather the storm. 
 
AST exists to serve our churches and our society. Please let us know how we can serve you. 
Inquiries about programs of study and about Pine Hill Divinity Hall’s generous financial support for 
students are always welcome.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Rev. Dr. Rob Fennell 
Academic Dean 
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